House Numbers For Town Street Residents
A new scheme has been proposed to number all the houses and shops along Town Street, following a rise in complaints about the difficulty of locating properties. 
The scheme, which will go out to public consultation shortly, will allocate numbers to all buildings along the street. Residents will be able to keep their house names if they want to, the number will simply be an addition to their address. So an address which might currently look like this:
Ivy Cottage
Town Street

Upwell

Wisbech

PE14 9AD

Would look like this:

Ivy Cottage
14, Town Street

Upwell

Wisbech

PE14 9AD

The Parish Council discussed the possible benefits of a numbering scheme at the February meeting. There were concerns about the necessity of such a project but it was felt that the benefits to those making deliveries and to the emergency services when trying to locate a property far outweighed the negative aspects and it was agreed to ask the Borough Council to progress with the consultation process.

The Borough Council will write to all the affected residents and ask for their opinion and will display the proposals at the village hall for public viewing . If two thirds of residents respond positively, the scheme will go ahead. There is no cost implication if the scheme progresses but residents must display a house number on the outside of their property.  House numbering will also make it easier for residents to change the name of their property should they wish to. Currently, this is a complicated process involving consultation with The Royal Mail. In future, residents would be able to change the name of their property without having to consult or fill in reams of paperwork.

The Parish Council will be kept informed at each step of the two stage consultation process and is keen to hear thoughts on the matter. If you have comments about the proposal, write to the Clerk at the address on the back page of this newsletter.
